Bath & North East
Somerset Council

IMPORTANT — THIS COMMUNICATION AFFECTS YOUR PROPERTY

TOWN AND COUNTRY PLANNING ACT 1990

(As amended by the Planning and Compulsory Purchase Act 2004)

TEMPORARY STOP NOTICE
Served by: Bath and North East Somerset Council herein after referred to as “the
Council”
To:  Mr Simon James Crocker c/o Simon James Homes (East Harptree) Limited, 29

Oakfield Road, Clifton, Bristol, BS8 2AT.

. The Council considers that there has been a breach of planning control on the land

described in paragraph 4 below. The breach of planning control is the
commencement and implementation of development on the site situated at Kielder,
Church Lane, East Harptree, Bristol BS40 6BE (titte Number ST335681), without
having first discharged conditions in respect of archaeology, land contamination,
trees, land drainage and ecology in respect of planning application 16/046219/FUL.

. This Temporary Stop Notice is issued by the Council, in exercise of their power in

section 171E of the 1990 Act, because they think that it is expedient that the activity
specified in this notice should cease on the land described in paragraph 4 below. The
Council now prohibits the carrying out of the activity specified in this notice.
Important additional information is given in the Annex to this notice.

. THE REASONS FOR ISSUING THIS NOTICE

Planning application 16/04629/FUL was approved on 12" January 2017 for the
‘demolition of existing dwelling and erection of 4no dwelling with associated car
parking, gardens and amenity space”. Attached to the decision notice were a number
of pre-commencement conditions in respect of trees, ecology, drainage, archaeology
and contaminated land. All of these conditions required formal approval before any
works commenced on site. All of the conditions are deemed to go to the heart of the
permission and therefore are true conditions precedent.

A non-material amendment application was submitted to the Council for
consideration in September 2017 but was withdrawn on the 4" October 2017
following advice from the Planning Officer. The developer was advised on the 28™
September 2017 that as works were underway without having satisfied the relevant
pre-commencement conditions the matter would be passed to the Planning
Enforcement Team.

On the 29" September and 12" October two applications were submitted in respect
of the pre-commencement conditions (17/04716/COND and 17/04985/COND
respectively). Neither of these applications has been determined however in light of
the level of works undertaken none of the relevant conditions can now be agproved.
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Signed:

On behalf of: Bath and North East Somerset Council
Nominated Officer: Richard Stott, Team Manager — Planning & Enforcement
Telephone Number: 01225 477434
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